
CALL FOR SUBMISSIONS

Notices and submissions for the Newsletter must be
received before 10.30am on WEDNESDAY morning
to be considered for inclusion into that week’s edition.
Envelopes marked “PARISH NEWSLETTER”
should be left into the Sacristy or Parish Office.

BEITHILÍN BEO –LIVE CRIB

This weekend we are all invited to attend a
very special happening here in the heart of
Clondalkin Village. Muintir Chrónáin
present the 10

th
 Annual Beithilín Beo –                           

Live Crib,                     complete with young actors
playing traditional roles of Mary, Joseph,
shepherds and kings and a newborn baby
playing the central role of Baby Jesus.

The life style stable, complete with live
animals, has been constructed using
traditional materials and authentic
costumes have been designed.

Beithilín Beo was first devised,
produced and directed by Clondalkin man
Brendan Murray of Aisteoirí Chrónáin. It
is now produced by Brian Ó Gailbhín and
Aisteoirí Chrónáin and this year directed
by Oisín Mac Tiarnáin. There is no
dialogue in the presentation but it is
choreographed to specially chosen Eastern
music. We must surely commend Muintir
Chrónáin for providing us with this unique
opportunity to recapture a real sense of the
true spirit of Christmas Comhgaireeas!

The venue is Áras Chrónáin in Orchard
Rd, this Saturday and Sunday, 2pm to 6pm
(Dec. 20

th
, 21

st
) Admission is free although

all donations gratefully accepted!
Don’t let this opportunity pass – Bí ann
gan teip

THE WORK OF CHRISTMAS

“When the song of the angels is stilled,
When the star is gone,
When the Shepherds are back with their
flocks,
The true work of Christmas begins:
To find the lost, to heal the broken,
To feed the hungry, to release the prisoner,
To bring peace among all, to make music
in the heart”

Mark Thurman

He lastly comes to us at all times hidden once
again in helplessness and humility in Holy
Communion to feed us so that we will
flourish and do the great things that make His
Divine power present in our world.

We pray that we will respond to His
presence by being a light of faith, hope and
charity to all who yearn for Emmanuel!

Fr. Padraig

(Continued from page 1)

CHRISTMAS DAY EDITION OF
NEWSLETTER

We think it is a nice idea to have a
“Special Christmas Day Newsletter” for
visitors and friends to take away with
them. We need contributors: you may have
had an inspiring and uplifting experience
of Christmas past and now would like to
share with others, a poem that meant a lot
to you, wishes you would like to send – we
are on the web, so distance no barrier – but
we need them by Tuesday at the latest.

PILGRIMAGE TO THE HOLY LAND
IN 2015

Friday 27 February – Saturday 7 March 2015
 €1,295.00 (pps)
Spiritual Director: Fr. John Kelly
(Chaplain Tallaght Hospital)
Details from: Map Travel
36 Upper O’Connell Street, Dublin 1.
(Entrance on Parnell Street)
Tel: 01-8783111   : patricia@maptravel.ie

NO PRAYER GROUP MEETING

The Prayer Group will not meet on                                
Christmas Eve.                              There will be a short
meeting on New Year’s Eve 31

st

December in the Parish Pastoral Centre at
7.45pm to 8.30pm to thank God for His
many blessings.All are welcome
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PARISH TEAM

CONTACTS

Village

Office/Sacristy

459 3520

Fr Damian Farnon,
Moderator

St Cecilla’s

459 2665

Fr Pádraig O’Sullivan,

Co-P.P.

St Columba’s

464 0441

Fr. Seamus McEntee

St Mary’s

459 2311

Clonburris

Fr Shán O Cuív CC

087 238 7530

Knockmitten

Fr Des Byrne CC

45 Woodford Drive.

459 2323

Parish Pastoral Workers
(for the Combined Catholic

Parishes of Clondalkin)

Peter Siney
089 461 4226

Christopher Okereke
457 3546

HE HUMBLED HIMSELF TO COME AMONG US

Emmanuel – God is with us! That is what we get ready for
in Advent. How would God come? Would He come in a
great cloud as He came for Moses and the Israelites? Would
he come in great flashes of lightning and pealing thunder as
He did on Mount Sinai? Would he come as a great king in
the manner of King David? We know now that he didn’t do
this – He came instead as a helpless baby to little Bethlehem
utterly dependent on Mary and Joseph for his needs. God so
humbled himself to enter into our helplessness which is
what we were when we were born. He gave up his Divinity
to become as one of us and He hid it for 30 years. Then He
gradually revealed it in his public life – his teaching, his
miracles, his wisdom. And then on Good Friday He hid His
divinity again and became completely helpless in the face of
human evil. He was lifted up on a cross utterly humiliated –
unable to move, stripped of all He had, an object of derision
for a jeering crowd.

On Easter Sunday He came back to life to be among his
friends and followers. He revealed his divinity again in a
new way but an equally humble way. Then He who
conquered death and evil returned to His father in Heaven.
But He did not leave us orphans. He remained Emmanuel –
God with us by becoming helpless once again. He gives us
His presence right now in a humble piece of bread. The
Host that contains His presence has no power to move, to
speak or to do anything. He remains in the tabernacle of our
Church and of all churches and is brought to us to feed us
by human hands.

He first came among us as Emmanuel as a humble child in
a stable in the middle of nowhere. He then came to us as our
Redeemer in utter helplessness on Good Friday and the
Glory of His resurrection arose out of that humiliation.

(Continued on page 4)



NOTICES

Monday 22
nd

 December
Miraculous Medal Novena after 10am
Mass and Rosary.

Tuesday 23
rd

 December
Lectio Divina under the direction of Sr. Anne
in the Pastoral Centre after 10am Mass.
The Legion of Mary meets in the Convent
at 11.00am. New members are welcome.

ANNIVERSARIES

Monday 22
nd

 December
  7.30am Mary and Henry Aylward
10.00am Hannah Brady

Tuesday 23
rd

 December
  7.30am Seamus Egan

Wednesday 24
th

 December
10.00am Seamus Egan, Christmas Rem

CHRISTMAS DAY
All Masses today are

offered for all Parishioners and the
Recipients of our Parish Christmas Cards

Saturday 27
th

 December
10.00am Michael McDermott

Nora Sheridan, 7
th
 An

Ester Callaghan

Sunday28
th

 December
  7.30pm (Vigil) Gerry Fallon and
deceased members of the Fallon Family
10.30am Christopher, Lillian and 

Brendan Behan
Michael and Doreen 
Rackley

12 noon Johnny Delaney
Tony O’Neill
Mary and Patrick Henley, 
Christmas Rem
Kathleen and Danny O’Neill, 
Christmas Rem
Charles Gray, Christmas Rem
Madeline Hodgins
Karl Walsh
William O’Neill
Lena Devaney
Joe Timmons, Christmas Rem

DEATHS

We extend our deepest sympathy to the
family and friends of:

Josephine (Enie) Fitzgerald, St. Killian’s Park
Phyllis McGrath, Moyle Crescent

recently deceased.  May they rest in peace.

INTERCESSORY PRAYER GROUP
No Intercessory group meeting on                                                          
Tuesday 23                    

rd    
 and 30             

th    
 December                   .

Resuming Tuesday 6
th
 January, Feast of

Epiphany in Clondalkin Parish Centre  -
7.30pm to 8.30pm

Wishing many Christmas and New
Year Blessings and thanks to our
committed Intercessors

CHURCH DUTY

Altar Linen: Deirdre Alexander
Flowers and Cleaning: All teams to
decorate the Church and just a general clean
up on Christmas Eve after 10am Mass

EVENING PRAYER ON
CHRISTMAS DAY

Most places close down on the evening of
Christmas day but our church will be open
for the celebration of Evening Prayer at
7pm.

Afterwards, the Parish Centre will be
open for about an hour for refreshments.
So if you are at a loose end at about 7pm
on Christmas Day you are welcome to join
us in the Church and in the Parish centre as
we celebrate Evening Prayer on the Feast
of the Nativity of Our Lord

CLONBURRIS
Mass Intentions

Saturday 20
th

 December
  6.30pm Elizabeth O'Sullivan An

Theresa.John and William 
Bourke Rem.

Sunday 21
st
 December

11.00am Bill Molloy An.
Joe Gleeson An.
Michael and Margaret Mulheir An.
Joseph and Clara Byrne An.

Happy Christmas
We would like to wish all our parishioners
a very Happy and Peaceful Christmas.

READY FOR CHRISTMAS

“Ready for Christmas,” she said with a sigh,
As she gave a last touch to the gifts piled
high,
Then wearily sat for a moment to read,
Till soon, very soon, she was nodding her
head.
Then quietly spoke a voice in her dream,
“Ready for Christmas! What do you mean?
Ready for Christmas when only last week
You wouldn’t acknowledge your
neighbour on the street.
“Ready for Christmas, while holding a
grudge
Perhaps you’d better let God be the judge,
She woke with a start and a cry of despair
“There’s so little time and gifts still to
prepare.
Oh Father, forgive me I see what you
mean!
To be ready means more than a house
swept clean.
Yes, more than giving of gifts and a tree,
It’s the heart swept clean that He wants to
see;
A heart that is free from bitterness and sin –
So be ready for Christmas – and ready for
HIM.

THE CRIB AND SACRED SPACE

Please feel free to leave flowers etc in
Sacred Space but not in the Crib itself and
no pieces of paper. There is a book
provided beside the Crib to give voice to
your prayer and the candelabra close by to
light your candle – suggested offering 50
cents!

MONDAY CLUB

We certainly had a lovely party last Monday.
Thanks to Kathleen who brought lots of
decorations, the place was very festive. We
even had a visit from Santa who brought a
sack full of goodies, which we raffled. Noel
entertained us with a selection of sing- along
songs. We had so much food we were
spoiled for choice. We ended our morning
with “The twelve days of Christmas” which
was hilarious. It was great having everyone
doing it in the round.

As the season of goodwill is upon us
may we in the Monday Club take this
opportunity to wish everyone peace and
happiness and good health for the coming
year. We will be back on 12

th
 January

Merry Christmas – Joan

CHILDREN’S ART

I have noticed that the “Children’s Art”
colouring pages have gone from the back
of the Church. GREAT! We now want
them back beautifully coloured by
Tuesday at the latest. A basket is left by
the Crib to place your paintings in. We
accept colourings of your choice if you did
not get a colouring page last Sunday. We
would like your picture to contain the
Nativity Scene, Angels, Stars etc.

Jean would love to have them in time
to mount them and get them ready for
display for all to enjoy them. Fr. Damian
has a gift for all who enter- so get
colouring and don’t disappoint us!!


